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Re:  IPPNY Comments on NYISO Reliability Resource Compensation Proposal 

As requested during the joint ESPWG, MIWG, and ICAPWG meeting held on December 

6, 2011, IPPNY submits the following comments on the NYISO’s “Reliability Resource 

Compensation” proposal. IPPNY appreciates that the NYISO, through its proposal, 

recognizes that existing processes relating to retirements and reliability determinations 

create circumstances where a generator needed for reliability can be compelled to remain 

in the market for a period of at least six months without adequate compensation. The 

NYISO’s proposal, though flawed, at least acknowledges that additional compensation is 

warranted in these circumstances. 

 

As you are aware, IPPNY has proposed a different process to provide compensation to 

generators that wish to retire but are needed for reliability. Unlike the NYISO proposal, 

IPPNY’s proposal provides generators with compensation equivalent to what a “Gap” or 

“Reliability Backstop” solution is entitled to following selection by the Public Service 

Commission because, essentially, all reliability resources are providing the same service. 

IPPNY is unable to support the NYISO proposal because it falls short of providing the 

cost-of-service rate that is necessary and appropriate. Unless and until that core issue is 

modified in the NYISO proposal, IPPNY sees no value in offering feedback on other 

aspects of the proposal. 
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